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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

  

Welcome back to Term 2. I trust that all have enjoyed a great rest and are ready to begin another great term of Fun, 
Faith and Learning at St Matthew?s. 

  

The ANZAC tradition was forged 103 years ago on 25 April 1915, when the Australian and New Zealand Army Corps 
landed on the Gallipoli Peninsula. It marked the start of a campaign which lasted eight months and resulted in some 
26,000 Australian casualties, including 8,159 who were killed or died of wounds or disease. The bravery and spirit of 
those who served on the Gallipoli Peninsula shaped a legend, and so the ?ANZAC? became a part of the Australian 
and New Zealand lexicon. In 1916, the first anniversary on the landing was observed in Australia, New Zealand, 
England and by troops in Egypt. That year, 25 April was named ?ANZAC Day?. By the 1920?s, ANZAC Day ceremonies 
were held throughout Australia and the states had designated ANZAC Day as a public holiday. Commemoration of 
ANZACDay continued throughout the 1930?s and 1940?s with World War II veterans joining parades around the 
country. Over the ensuing decades, returned Australian servicemen and women from conflicts such as Malaysia, 
Vietnam, Korea, East Timor, Iraq and Afghanistan as well as peacekeepers and veterans from allied countries, now 
march proudly in the parades. 

  

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old;  

Age shall not wear them, nor the years condemn.  

At the going down of the sun and in the morning  

We will remember them. 

Lest We Forget 



Stage 3 organised and led the school in a very reflective and reverent prayer focusing on the resurrection of Jesus 
at Easter and the commemoration of ANZAC Day at our Monday morning assembly. During the prayer, we 
remembered all those who died defending our country during the wars which Australia has been involved in this 
century.  

We pray that peace comes to our world: 

Lord Jesus Christ, Bring peace into the world  

By bringing Your peace into the hearts of all.  

Help us to follow You in love and service. 

Amen 

NEW LEARNING SPACE/ COSHC UPDATE
Following on from the recent update on the new learning space, it is expected that the process of installation will 
begin very soon, possibly as early as next week. The top part of the playground will be fenced off for the duration of 
the installation with the completion of the work expected to take approximately 4 weeks. Once complete Year 4 will 
move into this new space with the current Year 4 classroom becoming a dedicated COSHC space. This will allow the 
COSHC to have an increased capacity, being able to cater for up to 45 children at a time. Our new COSHC 
coordinator Mrs Keira Lahoud has started working on site during the holidays and this week. 

Keira is keen to hear from any family who is interested in making use of the COSHC service. There is space on all 
days, however some days have only a few places available. Keira can be contacted via email at 
coshcstmatthewswindsor@parra.catholic.edu.au or by calling 0418 170 921. 

As a staff we look forward to continuing to work with you, as the first educators of your children, in their growth in 
faith and their learning as well as strengthening the connection between school and home. 

In partnership let us continue to work to develop in the children strong minds and gentle hearts. 

Peace & best wishes

Tim Vane-Tempest

Principal. 

http://www.catholic.org/clife/jesus


Target  
90% average 

across t he school
Every learner

Every day - Transform ing Lives

At t endance in t he past  week

96.55%

Thank you for  your

suppor t !

May 6 Sun Hospitality Morning Tea 9:00 am 
Mass St. Matthew's Church

May 7 Mon Assembly 2:45 pm Presented by 
Year 2

May 9 Wed Soccer Clinic

May 10 Thur Mother 's Day Stall. Gifts $1 - $5. 
9:00 am

May 11 Fri Mother 's Day Liturgy & Breakfast 
7:30 am

May 14 Mon Assembly 2:45 pm Presented by 
Year 3

May 15 -17 
Tues - Thur

NAPLAN

May 18 Fri International Family Day Gold Coin 
Donation Mufti Day to support 
CatholicCare                               
Family Day Liturgy 11:45 am

May 21 Mon Assembly 2:45 pm Presented by 
Year 1

May 23 Wed First Eucharist Workshop in Hall 
Year 6 Leader 's Day

May 25 Fri Captivate Rehearsal

Cal endar

NEW FAMILIES 
This term we welcome the Hayek family (Harry Year 6) and 
the Owen family (Pia Year 1) to the St Matthew?s community. 
We trust that you quickly feel a part of our school 
community.  

NAPLAN 
A reminder  that our Year 3 & 5 children will participate in 
the annual NAPLAN assessments from Tuesday  15th - 
Thursday 17th May. Teachers and students are continuing to 
work on their preparations for these assessments. We wish 
them the best of luck and hope their results reflect their 
level of preparation and effort.  

MOTHER?S DAY STALL AND 
BREAKFAST 
Our annual Mother?s Day Stall will be held on Thursday the 
10th May at 9:00 am. Thanks to Natalie Miskelly for the 
organizing of this activity, and also to the mum?s who 
assisted in wrapping presents at the end of Term 1. Gifts 
start from $1. There will also be raffle tickets for sale 0.50c 
each at the stall. The stall will be set up in the Hall. 

Our Mother?s Day prayer will be held in St Matthew?s Church 
on Friday 11th May starting at 7:30 a.m. All mothers and 
grandmothers are invited to join us at this morning 
celebration followed by a light breakfast in the Hall from 
8-8:30 am.

 
  



ENROLLING FOR 2019  
The enrolments continue to be open for Kindergarten 2019, as well as other grades in 2018. If your child turns 5 
before the 31st July, 2019 and you would like them to start at St Matthew?s please contact the school office to pick 
up or have an enrolment pack sent to you. If you know of any family who are seeking enrolment for 2019 and are 
not yet connected with St Matthew?s School please pass on this information. We look forward to welcoming you to 
St Matthew?s School in the near future.  

Enrolm ent  Policy  

Our Enrolment policy is in-line with the Diocesan Policy. The enrolment criteria is included below: 

* Children of Catholic families who:  

i) live within the geographic boundaries of the parish (or parishes) for which the school was established, on which 
the school depends; OR  

ii) live outside the parish geographic boundaries but regularly attend such a parish.  

* Children of Catholic families who are parishioners of a parish other than the parish of the school they intend their 
child to attend provided there are no vacancies at the child's own designated community parish school  

*  Children of other Christian churches who, with their parents, respect and agree to support the Catholic mission of 
the school including the religious education it offers for their children.  

*  Children of other faiths who, with their parents, respect and agree to support the Catholic mission of the school 
including the religious education it offers for their children. 

*  Children who, with their parents, respect and agree to support the Catholic mission of the school including the 
religious education it offers for their children. 

  

We are continuing to accept applications for enrolment for Years 1-6 for 2018. 

The school office can be contacted on 4560 2300 for an enrolment pack or to have any enrolment questions 
answered.  

  

WINTER UNIFORM
All winter uniforms are now available for purchase.
Orders can be placed via email to elle@ozfashions.com.au (order forms found on your school website)
Or you can order via the QKR APP. All size samples are at the school office for trying on if unsure of the size.
Please note:
Uniforms cannot be purchased from OZ FASHIONS warehouse in Granville.

As we head into Term 2 students should make the change from Summer to Winter uniform. 

By t he st ar t  of  Week 3, Monday 14t h May it  is expect ed t hat  all children w il l  be wear ing t he cor rect  Wint er  
uniform . 

The uniform is:
Girls: Check uniform, yellow blouse, check ribbon tie, navy jumper/vest, navy blue tights, navy knee high socks, black 
leather shoes. 
Boys: Grey trousers, long sleeve blue shirt, navy jumper/vest, grey socks, black leather shoes.

Sport: School sports track pants and jacket, school sports shirt, white socks, sports shoes.

Please check with the front office if you have any questions regarding the school uniform.



STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 
Please note that the final day of Term 2, 6th July will be a Pupil Free Day. On this day there will be no supervision 
provided for students as teachers will be involved in a day of Professional Learning. 

TELL THEM FROM ME SURVEY  
This survey is an opportunity for our school to gather valid and reliable data from students, teachers and parents. 
This data can be readily used for school improvement planning and evaluation while providing insight on what 
Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta key members have to say about Engagement, Well-being and Effective 
Teaching.  

The upcoming survey will be available from 21st May - 4th June. The survey can be completed at any time during 
this period with surveys taking approximately 20 minutes to complete. All surveys will be automatically closed on 
4th June at 5:00pm.  

The student survey is completed during class time. Parent consent ensures that parents have information about the 
initiative and an opportunity for their child to ?opt out?. A letter will be sent home in the next week for those students 
eligible to complete the survey which will include further information as well as a form to withdraw your child from 
the survey if you wish.  

TERM 1 SCHOOL FEES ARE NOW OVERDUE
Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta have confirmed all of the mistakes made with the roll-out of 
the new billing system have been rectified.

Any unpaid Term 1 fees will be included in Term 2 statement.

Any family that is experiencing difficulty paying the fees is asked to contact Stacey Roberts or make an 
appointment to discuss with Tim Vane-Tempest.

School fees can be paid by BPAY/EFTPOS or cash at the school office.

TEACHERS AS LEARNERS
Congratulations to Miss Schembri who attended her graduation ceremony at the end of Term 1. This is a significant 
event for Miss Schembri as she begins her teaching career. Teachers are always on a path to improvement from 
their professional reading, professional learning and working together with their teaching partners. Teachers are 
also required to keep a log of their professional learning and practice to meet standards for their ongoing 
accreditation to teach. This process has been in place for teachers who trained from 2004 onwards. At the end of 
Term 1 Mrs Galea, Miss Viviani, Miss Schembri and Mrs Burke attended professional learning in Mathematics. This 
week Miss Keane begins training as a specialist support teacher for Year 2 reading, while next week Mrs Moussa, 
Miss Viviani supported by Miss Keane and Mrs Whiteman will attend our annual compliance process which checks 
the quality of our teaching programs.

 



ANAPHYLAXIS
There has been some conversation among some in the parent group regarding bringing nuts and nut products to 
school.  St Matthew?s is a nut aware school, meaning we are aware of the potential risks that nuts and nut products 
pose to children with anaphylaxis. One important action that supports the school and our community is the 
limiting of such foods as nuts, nut products like nut based spreads (peanut butter and nutella) as well as egg based 
products from coming to school. Also we have a clear expectation that children do not swap or share food due to 
the risk of an allergic reaction. It is important to understand that anaphylaxis is potentially life threatening and 

always requires an emergency response. There are number of children at St Matthew?s who have an extreme, and 
potentilly life theatening reaction, to some allergens including nuts, eggs and insect stings. We ask parents and 
carers for their support in avoiding the possibility of this happening by not sending foods with these known 
allergens to school to ensure the wellbeing and safety of all children. 

 



Rel igion
Greetings St Matthew?s School Community! Welcome back to another term of learning, growing, prayer and 
friendship. The term started in prayer with our ANZAC Day liturgy prepared by our Stage Three students. We 
remember all the men and women who have died in war and the many people who suffer the effects of war today. 

Hospit alit y Sunday Mass 

This Sunday the 6th of May, St Matthew?s School will provide the morning tea after the 9am Mass. If you are able to 
donate cakes or biscuits, it will be greatly appreciated.  You can send food to the office this Friday or drop off the 
food at the church on Sunday morning at 9 am. Thank you again for your generosity. 

Mot her ?s Day Lit urgy and Break fast  

Who cooks our meals each day, washes our clothes, takes care of us when we are sick or sad ? Mum! (Yes, Dad?s do 
these things as well) The list is endless! A mother works hard and is always there for everyone, everyday. We 
appreciate our mothers and everything they do for us.  

 We would like to invite all our mothers, grandmothers, great grandmothers and carers to a special Mother?s Day 
Liturgy and breakfast on Friday, 11th of May, for a 7.30 am start in the church. After the liturgy, breakfast will be 
served in the hall.  

Mary Our  Mot her   

Mary is the most special of all mothers. Jesus gave us His mother Mary as our mother, when He was dying on the 
cross. Mary loves us and helps us come closer to Her son Jesus. There are special times when Catholics honour 
Mary. The month of May is Mary?s month. During the months of May and October, we pay special attention to 
praying The Rosary. Even saying one decade a day is a special way to grow stronger in our faith. Mary is an example 
for us. Her faith was very strong and She never stopped trusting in God.  

  ? I assure you that if you have faith as big as a mustard seed, you can say to this hill, ?Go from here to there!? and it 
will go. You can do anything!?  

Matthew 17: 20 

Praying t he Rosary 
The Rosary helps us to pray to Jesus through Mary. When we pray the Rosary, we think about the special events, or 
mysteries, in the lives of Jesus and Mary. The Rosary is made up of a string of beads and a crucifix. We hold the 
crucifix in our hands as we pray the Sign of the Cross. Then we pray the Apostles' Creed. 

Between the crucifix and the medal of Mary, there is a single bead, followed by a set of three beads and another 
single bead. We pray the Lord's Prayer as we hold the first single bead and a Hail Mary at each bead in the set of 
three that follows. Then we pray the Glory Be to the Father. On the next single bead we think about the first mystery 
and pray the Lord's Prayer. 

There are five sets of ten beads; each set is called a decade. We pray a Hail Mary on each bead of a decade as we 
reflect on a particular mystery in the lives of Jesus and Mary. The Glory Be to the Father is prayed at the end of each 
set. Between sets is a single bead on which we think about one of the mysteries and pray the Lord's Prayer.  

We end by holding the crucifix in our hands as we pray the Sign of the Cross. 

  

https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-honoring-mary/mysteries-of-the-rosary
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/sign-of-the-cross
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/sign-of-the-cross
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/sign-of-the-cross
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/sign-of-the-cross
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/apostles-creed
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/apostles-creed
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/lords-prayer-our-father
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/lords-prayer-our-father
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/hail-mary-prayer
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/hail-mary-prayer
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/glory-be-to-the-father-doxology
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/glory-be-to-the-father-doxology
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/glory-be-to-the-father-doxology
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/glory-be-to-the-father-doxology
https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/prayer/traditional-catholic-prayers/prayers-every-catholic-should-know/glory-be-to-the-father-doxology


Rel igion
Rem inders- 

  

Parent  Ref lect ion Day  

Thursday 3 May, 9.30am - 2.00pm, Holy Shrine of the Innocents, Kellyville. 

Our Lady of the Rosary Parish. 

  

Mot her ?s Day Lit urgy and Break fast - 11th May at 7.30 am in the Church. 

  

Int ernat ional Fam ily Day - Gold Coin Donation Mufti Day on Friday the 18th May to support CatholicCare. 

  

First Eucharist Workshop Day ? St Matthew?s School on Wednesday the 23rd May. 

  

First  Euchar ist  Masses 

- Sunday the 27th May ? 11 am and 1 pm 

- Sunday the 3rd June- 11 am and 1 pm. 

  

Conf irm at ion (St udent s in St age 3) 

Information Nights-  

- Tuesday, 29th May at Chisholm Primary School at 7.30 pm. OR 

- Wednesday, 30th May at St Matthew?s Church at 7.30pm. 

God Bless. 

   Ann Climpson 

  

Jesus in our hearts ? Forever! 

  Mary Our Mother? Pray for us. 

  St Matthew- Pray for us. 



Canteen open Tuesday, 
Wednesday & Thursday for  

r ecess.

Sell ing Water , Juice, Chips, Ice 
blocks & Ice creams. 

Thank you to our  volunteer  
helper s.

Monday & Fr iday

Order  before 11 pm on Thursday night & Sunday night

https://tuckshop2u.com.au

 Paym ent  opt i ons i nclude PayPal  and Cr edi t  Car d (VISA, 

Master Car d and Am er i can Ex pr ess)

Mot her 's Day St all

9:00 am  in t he Hall

Thursday 10t h May

Gif t s f rom  $1 - $5

Parent  helpers needed for  st all.

We will be holding a raffle

0.50c per ticket

Drawn Mother's Day Breakfast

BEDE POLDING COLLEGE

YEAR 7 ENROLMENTS 2019
Enrolment forms for Year 7 2019 are now available from the office. Feeder schools have 
been given enrolment forms. Completed applications MUST be returned to the College 
no later than Friday 25th May 2018. It is absolutely essential that families with children 
at Bede Polding ensure that they collect an enrolment form for siblings they wish to 
commence at Bede Polding in Year 7 2019. The school has no way of knowing that you 
wish to enrol a sibling unless you submit an application.



spor tspor t
Please take note of the following important sport related dates over the next term:

Week 2 Wednesday May 9 - Wanderers Soccer Clinic

Week 4 Sporting Schools Basketball Program commences Thursday and Friday afternoons

Week 5 Tuesday May 29 - Stage 3 Girls Soccer Gala Day

Week 6 Tuesday June 5 - Stage 3 Boys Soccer Gala Day

Week 8 Tuesday June 19 - St Matthew?s Athletics Carnival

Week 9 Tuesday June 26 - Stage 2 Boys & Girls Soccer Gala Day

Touch Gala Day
Thank you to Mrs Williams and Mrs Peare for taking the Stage 3 students to the Touch Gala day on the last day of 
term. Thank you to the parents who helped with managing teams on the day, we really appreciate your time and 
assistance. Stage 3 represented St Matthew?s beautifully and played some excellent games on the day.

Soccer Gala Day
Soccer Gala Days are coming. Stage 3 team selections will be finalised this week. 

Stage 2 trials will be held in a few weeks time. Training will take place on Wednesday, Thursday or Fridays. 

St Matthew?s Cross Country Diocesan Team 2018
We had another successful Cross Country day on Tuesday at the Diocesan. All the students ran the challenging track 
with great skill and passion. We had several students place in the top 30 ranking which is a great achievement! 
Congratulations to Holly McKay who will be representing the Parramatta Diocese as the MacKillop Cross Country on 
June 15.

 is every Thursday morning at 8:00 am. Students will meet at the front gate of the school 

each morning. If your child attends COSHC in the morning please speak to them regarding 
permission to attend. The focus this term is to build on athletic skills of running, jumping and 
throwing as well as cardiovascular and strength training.  

Congratulations to Darcy Buckingham and Ryan Henson who both placed 1st 
reserve for the MacKillop Cross Country team.





Every Wednesday, music group lessons (Years 1 - 6) take place in the Hall in the morning period during 
school hours. The groups are no larger than 6 students per half hour and they are run by Musicorp . In 
Term 2, there are vacancies in both the keyboard and guitar groups.  If your child is interested, please 
feel free to take an expression of interest form from the front office or call Musiccorp on 1300 858 911 
or  Miss Anna Di Mezza on 0401 913 037 for more information

MUSIC





SCHOOL BANKING DAY WEDNESDAY








